
 

Business Managers Report for April 2025 
 

Members available for work: Plumbers-0, Fitters-0, Apprentices-4, HVAC-0,                                          

Members Traveled Out- 33   

   

     The month of March was another good month with 86 call outs, the need for HVAC techs. and 

Plumbers remains. Manpower call outs are expected to continue as more projects are expected to be 

released. We are currently at 1425 members. Negotiations with the MCA contractors has begun, we 

are scheduled to meet 6 times throughout the negotiation process alternating location’s, we hope we 

don’t need all 6 meetings to come up with a proposal to bring back to the membership for a vote, but I 

will provide updates on progress.  

     I will be in Lubbock TX attending the Southwest Pipe Trades/MCA meeting on April 22nd & 23rd.  

New local 142 merchandise has arrived, stop by the hall, and pick up some local 142 swag: Caps,  

t-shirts, koozies & Local 142 Fiesta Medals are in.  

 Please keep up on your deaths, the 142 website is working for paying dues and deaths online 

again, if you want to know how to use that feature check out the instructions on the www.local142 

website, you can still drop a check in the mail or call to make a payment, there is quite a few 

members owing over 3 months deaths and we are not taking in enough to cover the monthly 

premium.  

 

 Fraternally,  

Trino Baltazar 
 Business Manager 

http://www.local142/

